

Safety NEWSLETTER



Announcing the Year-Round Loss Prevention Grants Program

Since its launch in 2014, the Loss Prevention Grants Program has supported a wide range of safety initiatives, from police officer vests to ergonomic desks. To date, the Michigan Counties Workers' Compensation Fund (MCWCF) has awarded more than \$345,000 to its members.

We are excited to announce that the restructured safety grant program now operates year-round, allowing members to submit funding requests online at any time. A committee of three MCWCF trustees will review applications and make funding decisions based on specific needs and the potential impact on the organization. Members can visit www. michigancountieswcf.org/loss-prevention-grant-application, complete the necessary fields, attach supporting documentation, and click the submit button.

"Risk management is an ongoing practice," emphasized MCWCF Administrator Tim McGuire. "The year-round grant program allows us to respond promptly to safety needs identified by our members, reinforcing the proactive nature of risk management."

Grant Program Details

organization's budget.

The MCWCF is pleased to offer its members the opportunity to apply for up to \$5,000 in grant funds to support investments in workplace safety. This grant program, part of the loss prevention initiative, is specifically designed to reduce workplace injuries and, consequently, claims on the MCWCF and its members. Applications must focus on projects that protect employee safety in the workplace. Preference will be given to projects based on their specific need or potential impact on the organization, especially those not currently funded through the

Eligibility and Application Process

To qualify for the grant, members must have a workplace safety committee and provide minutes from its last meeting. Members are limited to one successful grant application per 12-month period.

Applications can be submitted at any time and will be reviewed by a committee of three MCWCF trustees. Preference will be given to projects that:

- Focus on protecting employee safety in the workplace.
- Address a specific need.
- Have the potential to make a significant impact on the organization.
- Are not covered by the organization's budget.

CONTACT US TODAY! (800) 258-1152 | michigancountieswcf.org



Timothy K. McGuire MCWCF Administrator tmmac24@gmail.com



Eric WaidelichVice President of Safety Operations
ewaidelich@rizikon.net

Notification and Reimbursement

Successful applicants will be formally notified by letter, including the approved grant amount. Funds are issued as reimbursements after the equipment has been purchased. Reimbursement requests must be filed within 90 days of receiving the notification letter.

Commitment to Safety

MCWCF Administrator Tim McGuire expressed enthusiasm for the ongoing initiative. "Our commitment to workplace safety goes beyond financial support. It is about empowering individuals to recognize and address potential hazards in their work environment," McGuire shared.

The MCWCF remains dedicated to providing competitive workers' compensation insurance to public agencies throughout Michigan. Its membership includes counties, medical care facilities, housing commissions, transit agencies, villages, mental health authorities, and other specialty county or multi-county organizations.

The Crucial Role of a **Safety Committee**

The Importance of Workplace Safety

A serious workplace injury or death has a profound and lasting impact, affecting families, friends, communities, and coworkers. The human loss and suffering associated with such incidents are immeasurable. Occupational injuries and illnesses can lead to major crises for affected families, underscoring the critical importance of safety in the workplace.

Why Safety Matters

Workplace safety is vital as it protects both employees and employers from potential injuries or fatalities. Ensuring a safe work environment helps everyone feel secure and content, fostering a positive workplace atmosphere. It also educates workers to be vigilant about their surroundings, reducing the risk of accidents.

Enhancing Workplace Safety Through Active Employee Participation

Effective employee participation in workplace safety extends far beyond merely having worker representation on Environmental, Health, and Safety (EH&S) committees. It involves engaging employees directly in the safety processes and empowering them to take an active role in identifying and mitigating hazards.

Assessing Current Employee Involvement

To understand the level of employee involvement in your organization's safety process, consider the following questions:

- How are your employees currently engaged in safety practices?
- · What level of involvement is permitted and encouraged?

Making Safety Personal for Employees

It is crucial to make safety a personal responsibility for each employee. Workers often possess a deeper understanding of the health and safety issues related to their specific jobs. Therefore, the most effective solutions are likely to emerge in an environment where employees feel empowered to identify and report hazards.

Creating an Empowering Environment

To achieve the best safety outcomes, organizations must create a culture where workers are actively encouraged to participate in safety processes. This means fostering an environment of employee empowerment, where employees feel comfortable and motivated to speak up about potential hazards and contribute to safety improvements. By valuing their input and leveraging their firsthand knowledge, organizations can develop more effective and sustainable safety solutions.

Functions of a Safety Committee

Management can promote employee involvement in workplace safety by establishing a safety committee. This committee shares the responsibility of implementing and monitoring the organization's safety program with management. Their tasks often include conducting workplace self-inspections and developing safe work practices.

Benefits of a Safety Committee

Creating workplace safety committees encourages employees to actively participate in the organization's safety program. These committees are typically responsible for developing safe work practices and promoting health and safety interests among employees. Their involvement can lead to significant benefits, such as:

- Lower injury and illness costs
- · Reduced absenteeism and turnover
- Increased productivity and quality
- · Enhanced employee morale

The Importance of Safety Culture

A strong safety culture is characterized by shared beliefs, values, and attitudes that prioritize safety among all members of an organization. This culture plays a crucial role in improving workplace health and safety (WHS) and overall organizational performance. A positive safety culture ensures that safety practices are deeply embedded in the daily operations and mindset of the workforce, leading to a safer and more efficient workplace.